Ashtabula County Fire Chiefs Association

Minutes of Monthly Meeting

May 17, 2012  
Mar G’s
Meeting called to order by Chief Koziol at 1841 with the following members present;
Vince Gildone  Vern Goodge  Dave Lemponen  Ed Koziol  Ron Valitsky  Steve Lee  

Chris Craft  Tim Mills  Bob Wilhelm  John Wayman  Tom Lachey  Mike Fitchet  

Everett Henry  Vail Foltz
Minutes from the meeting were approved as amended.
Guests:
Jim Branch discussed with the body how the 911 map can be used in the field by emergency responders. Mr. Branch had examples and discussed questions from the body. The body voted on and passed to adopt a standardized abbreviation list for cities, villages, and townships.
Treasurer’s Report:
There was no report at this meeting.

Correspondence:

Chief Koziol has had conversation with Saybrook on the water rescue team fees. No further meetings are needed.
New Business:

OFCA Conference is scheduled for July 14th – 18th. Hydraulic Fracturing committee meeting was held at 10AM in Jefferson on the 17th. Several chiefs attended; overall it was a good meeting.
Command 101 Class at Willoughby – May 23 & 24

VFI’s EVOC Train the Trainer class will be at Montville FD June 23rd & June 24th.

NEOMMRS Annual Conference will be at Auburn – June 8th
Some discussion was held on a future Hazmat Tech class in hopes of increasing the members of our team.

A Resource Unit Leader course – KSU Trumbull May 29th – June 1st 
Old Business:
The body was reminded July 15th is the target date for county narrow banding.
Committees:
Training / Education: Asst. Chief Tom Steele reported on ATech’s fire class progress and on upcoming fire classes. Work continues on a 10 hour con-ed for inspectors. Tom attended a meeting on the National Curriculum. All training hour will increase in the near future. Tom is having his EMT students go to ER’s for clinical time instead of ride time. Students get more hands on by doing this.
Water Rescue: The Air Craft rescue class had a good turn out. Next water rescue class will be at Redbrook and our team had 1 call out on May 11th. Some discussion was held on moving the point of contact from Ashtabula Township to Saybrook Township.
911: A new GIS person has started at the County Auditors Office. The committee is continuing its work on the next gen software.

CTAT: All funds for this year will be used in the EMA to upgrade its operation.
Good of the Order:
Brief discussion was held on the Conneaut, Monroe, and Kingsville ambulance changes. Several 911 issues with this change were also discussed.
Discussion was also held on how these changes may affect mutual aid. General concerns on our current overall mutual aid plan were raised and it was recognized that we have some work to do on our plan. 
Meeting was adjourned at 1950
Next meeting will be at Paradise Bay, June 21st  
Respectfully submitted,
Vincent T. Gildone
